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NOTICE OF DETERMINATION 
(Public Resources Code section 21108) 

Contact Phone: (916) 574-1890 

File Ref: W 27211 
Item: 37 

Title: Pup's Ferry (Campbell Creek) and Bass Canyon (North Fork Salt Creek) Timber Harvest Plans (THPs) 

Proponent: Sierra Pacific Industries 

Location: Northeast of Lakehead, Shasta County. 

Description: THP No. 2-18-017-SHA (Pup's Ferry) and THP No. 2-18-026-SHA (Bass Canyon) would require construction 
and use of three segments of low-grade forest roads on State-owned school land for the purpose of accessing Sierra 
Pacific property and removing logs from two timber harvest areas on Sierra Pacific property. The State Lands 
Commission action is an approval of a 20-year General Lease — Right-of-Way Use through December 5, 2039. 

This is to advise that the California State Lands Commission, as El Lead Agency CI Responsible Agency, approved the 
above described project on December 6, 2019, and made the following determinations regarding the project. 

1) The project 1=1 will El will not have a significant effect on the environment. 

2) A El substitute document prepared under a certified state regulatory program was prepared for this project pursuant 
to the provisions of CEQA (Cal. Code Regs., tit. 14, § 15251, subd. (a)). 

3) Mitigation measures D were El were not made a condition of the approval of the project. 

4) A mitigation reporting or monitoring plan El was or El was not adopted for this project. 

5) A Statement of Overriding Considerations I] was 1Z was not adopted for the project. 

6) Findings ❑ were 1=1 were not made pursuant to the provisions of CEQA. 

Environmental analysis documents Timber Harvest Plan No. 2-18-017-SHA and 2-18-026-SHA were adopted on May 23, 
2018, and July 26, 2019, respectively, for this project by the California Department of Forestry and Fire Protection (CAL 
FIRE) under its certified program (Cal. Code Regs., tit. 14, § 15251, subd. (a)). The State Lands Commission has 
reviewed and considered the information therein, concurred with the CDF's determination, and used the CAL FIRE 
document as a substitute Negative Declaration equivalent under CEQA. 
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